CITY OF PIKEVILLE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS SPECIAL MEETING MINUTES JUNE 19, 1996

The Board of Commissioners of the City of Pikeville met in Special Meeting on Wednesday, June 19, 1996 at Noon. The meeting was called for the following purpose:

1. TO CONSIDER FIRST READING OF AN ORDINANCE ADOPTING THE CITY OF PIKEVILLE'S 1996-97 OPERATING BUDGET

In the absence of the Mayor and Mayor Pro Tem, Commissioner Blankenship made the motion, seconded by Commissioner Clark to appoint Kenny Blackburn as acting Mayor Pro Tem. Upon call of the roll, the motion carried 2 - 0 - 1 with Commissioner Blackburn abstaining from the vote.

Mayor Pro Tem Blackburn called the meeting to order at 12:08 p.m. Commission Members present were as follows:

COMMISSIONERS: KENNY BLACKBURN WALTER BLANKENSHIP SHARON CLARK

Commissioner Eugene Davis and Mayor Steven Combs were absent.

Presented and given first reading was an Ordinance entitled:

AN ORDINANCE ADOPTING THE CITY OF PIKEVILLE, KENTUCKY ANNUAL BUDGET FOR THE FISCAL YEAR JULY 1, 1996 THROUGH JUNE 30, 1997, BY ESTIMATING REVENUES AND RESOURCES AND APPROPRIATING FUNDS FOR THE OPERATION OF CITY GOVERNMENT

City Manager Johnson announced that second reading of the ordinance would be made during the City Commission's June 24, 1996 regular meeting.

There being no further business to come before the Commission, Commissioner Clark made the motion, seconded by Commissioner Blankenship to adjourn the meeting. Upon call of the roll, the motion carried 3 - 0. (Adjournment Time: 12:11 p.m.)

APPROVED

ATTEST:

Karen Harris KAREN HARRIS, CITY CLERK